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To the Board of Supervisors:

The people calling themselves “We The People” are using a classic advertising
model to achieve their goals: First, manufacture a problem – like widespread
voting fraud. Second, propose a solution for the non-existent problem that they,
and they alone, can solve. Third, keep repeating the lie over and over again, until
people start to buy into it.  If only it were as benign as selling shampoo! But if
this group “makes the sale”, it will be a big win for authoritarianism, and a big
defeat for democracy.  If they get their way, we will have “buyer’s remorse” on a
massive scale on November 4th.

There is no widespread voter fraud, because if there were, I’m sure they would
be showing us the irrefutable proof.  

Our voting system is fair and legitimate, and they are trying to make it much
harder to vote because they know that the more people vote, the less chance
they will be able to prevail.

I will give this group credit where it’s due: They are organized and unrelenting.
But that doesn’t mean we should buy what they’re selling.

Thank you for your kind attention.

Robin Munson

Oxnard, CA
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